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Roger McCleery, a 62-year-old retired carpenter, brought a multi-billion dollar  
company to its knees. 
 
"I had them begging me to come back," McCleerly said. "It was great." 
 
McCleery's story started with a bad experience at a Red Lobster restaurant. The  
food was cold, the service was slow, and no one bothered to apologize. 
 
The next day, he wrote a letter to the president and CEO of Red Lobster, Joe R.  
Lee. 
 
A few days later, McCleery received a call from "a customer service specialist"  
at Red Lobster's corporate headquarters in Orlando, Fla. She took down the  
details of his visit, sent him a formal letter of apology, and gave him gift  
certificates he could use on a return visit. 
 
A few days after that, he received a call from the local restaurant manager,  
asking him to give the place another try. 
 
"I've been back a number of times since then, and now it's always a good  
experience," McCleery said. "I can't take all the credit for the service being  
better, but I did my part." 
 
As it turns out, most restaurants truly do care about the happiness of their  
customers. 
 
Applebee's media spokesman Frank Ybarra said that her chain of restaurants does  
everything it can to please diners. With so many eateries competing for a  
limited number of disposable income dollars, having the best customer service  
often makes the difference. 
 
"There are still a lot of us in this industry who pride ourselves on the  
customer service we provide," said Ybarra. "If someone has a bad experience, we  
are going to go out of our way to make up for it." 
 
Applebee's and a handful of other local chain restaurants stand behind their  
product. A major part of that product is customer service, Ybarra said, and  
from a corporate standpoint, there is nothing more important. 
 
"There are lot of places with good food, so many choices of where to eat,"  
Ellison said. "A lot of times, it's going to come down to things like having a  
good server, and we find that people love the service at Applebee's." 
 
Nearly everyone has been through a bad experience at a restaurant, where the  
drinks are not refilled quickly enough or the food comes out cold. Those who  
eat out often say that getting good service makes all the difference in the  
world. 
 
After his experience at Red Lobster, McCleery said he now considers himself a  
bit of a customer service connoisseur. He and his wife dine out a few times a  
month, always judging the friendliness of the waiters and the quality of the  
food. 
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"Now that we know they actually care, we pay attention," McCleery said, talking  
over a dinner of fried chicken and mashed potatoes at the Cracker Barrel in  
Troy. "And the places with good service we like. Those are the places (we) go  
back to." 
 
McCleery finished his meal at Cracker Barrel and left as a satisfied customer.  
His server was friendly, refilled his Pepsi twice, and asked if he wanted  
dessert before bringing the bill. All of those things are an important part of  
customer service, he said. 
 
But it doesn't always go so smoothly. 
 
WHERE'S THE BEEF? 
 
When customers get poor service, they often complain. Surprisingly, those  
complaints are almost always heard, even in an industry that serves millions of  
customers every day. 
 
The Olive Garden is a good example. The restaurant, one of a handful of  
entities owned by Darden Restaurants Inc., is able to respond to most customer  
complaints within 12 hours, according to spokesperson Jim Neidenger. Darden, a  
publicly traded company that brings in $5.28 billion every year, still finds a  
way to respond to every letter written by customers, Neidenger said. 
 
"When people e-mail in or call in with a complaint, we are almost always able  
to get back to them almost immediately," Neidenger said. "We definitely care  
about the experiences of our customers. We're here to listen." 
 
To put the theory to the test, complaint letters were sent to 10 of the local  
chain restaurants in the area. They read like this: "Dear (restaurant name), I  
recently went to your restaurant and received poor customer service. My server  
was not very friendly. Please contact me so we can discuss my experience." 
 
The responses were surprising. All 10 of the eateries took time to send an  
e-mail, make a phone call, or send a letter in response. The restaurants were  
later sent a note to explain that this was a customer service survey and were  
then asked to take part in a telephone interview. 
 
Though each of the restaurants was quick to respond to the complaint, only  
three – Applebee's, Red Lobster, and Cracker Barrel – were willing to be  
interviewed. 
 
Of the 10 restaurants in the survey, six of the eateries sent gift certificates  
or coupons, which were later donated to charity. 
 
We then graded the restaurants on the quality of their customer service  
response. Using a four-star system, five of the 10 restaurants got the highest  
rating possible. 
 
**** Applebee's of Glen Carbon (four stars): Despite having 1,671 restaurants  
in the United States, Applebee's responded to a complaint in record time. The  
company sent an e-mail that read: "We will review your feedback and be in touch  
within three to five business days. Our normal response times are between two  
and three business days." A customer service representative from Applebee's  
called the next morning, putting the response time at less than 23 hours. 
 
**** Cracker Barrel of Troy (four stars): Not the biggest chain of restaurants  
out there, but Cracker Barrel does have 535 eateries scattered around 47  
different states. Again, the response time was fast, as Cracker Barrel  
immediately sent an apology through the mail, providing a gift certificate for  
a complimentary meal. Representatives from Cracker Barrel also followed up with  
a phone call a few days later to ensure the letter and certificate were  
received. 
 
**** Red Lobster of Fairview Heights (four stars): Owned by Darden Restaurants,  
Red Lobster is part of "the largest casual dining restaurant company in the  
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world." Still, customer service reps were on the phone almost immediately,  
calling within 48 hours of receiving a complaint. Even after learning that this  
was just a customer service survey, representatives from the company sent out a  
note that included gift certificates. 
 
**** Bandanas of Collinsville (four stars): One of the smaller restaurant  
chains in the survey, there are less than 20 Bandanas restaurants, located  
exclusively in Missouri and Illinois. Bandanas beat the 24-hour barrier,  
responding in less than 23 hours with a phone call. The company also sent a  
formal letter that included coupons, a brief history of the restaurant, and  
where to find other Bandanas locations. 
 
**** Steak N' Shake of Collinsville (four stars): It may not have a very big  
field to play on, but Steak N' Shake is definitely in the game with 430  
restaurants in 20 states. The company did everything right, following up with  
an e-mail, a phone call, and a written letter. The phone call came first,  
arriving less than 72 hours after the initial complaint was sent in. 
 
**** Olive Garden of Fairview Heights (four stars): Also owned by Darden  
Restaurants, the customer service reps at Olive Garden were quick on their  
feet. They followed up with a phone call and a letter to apologize after  
receiving a note about poor service. After receiving an e-mail on a Monday  
morning, they were on the phone by that Wednesday afternoon. Not bad for a  
chain that includes 556 restaurants and boasts annual revenues of $3.9 million  
per restaurant. 
 
*** Waffle House of Granite City (three stars): Another giant of the industry,  
there are more than 1,470 Waffle Houses in the United States. The company brags  
that it has served more than 495,264,367 waffles and cooked 1.5 billion eggs  
since 1995. The corporate office sent the complaint to the local restaurant  
manager, who responded with a phone call within four days. 
 
** Ruby Tuesday of Collinsville (two stars): With about 805 restaurants in the  
United States, Ruby Tuesday is a heavy hitter in the industry. Perhaps it was a  
bad day for the restaurant, but after e-mailing in a complaint through the web  
site, Ruby Tuesday failed to follow up with a phone call. A few days later,  
representatives from the company e-mailed an apology saying, "we hope you try  
us again so that we may serve you better next time." 
 
** Ponderosa of Glen Carbon (two stars): The popular buffet bar and steak house  
gets points for speed, but loses on accuracy. After receiving a complaint via  
e-mail, the company forwarded the note to a restaurant manager at the wrong  
location. The manager at Ponderosa in Highland did call, offering an apology.  
Ponderosa does have more than 1,000 locations scattered throughout the United  
States, Puerto Rico, Canada, Kuwait, and many other places, so perhaps it is  
easy to get confused. 
 
* Denny's of Pontoon Beach (one star): The 1,603 Denny's restaurants in the  
United States do about $2 billion in business annually, much of it selling  
Grand Slam breakfasts. But the company struck out when it came to customer  
service, never responding to the complaint submitted through the Denny's web  
site. 
 
In many cases, the restaurants outperformed expectations. Some of the biggest  
corporations, despite having a large bureaucracy of representatives, still find  
a way to respond to complaints, no matter how trivial. According to Ellison,  
places like Applebee's are noticing that it makes a difference. 
 
"Any time we have a chance to make an individual connection with a customer, we  
are going to jump at that opportunity," Ellison said. "We are a service-driven  
industry. We want to please people." 
 
E-mail: cmorelli@yourjournal.com 
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If you enjoy reading about interesting news, you might like the 3 O'Clock Stir from  
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STLtoday.com. Sign up and you'll receive an email with unique stories of the day,  
every Monday-Friday, at no charge.  
Sign up at http://newsletters.stltoday.com 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
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